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Ensuring district-by-district population remains similar is important, but it’s not a guarantee against politicized redistricting, good-government group Common Cause said today.

The group was responding to NYPIRG’s report released this morning that looked at the feasibility of drawing legislative districts within a 2 percent deviation. While NYPIRG concludes that keeping population by district somewhat equal will help maintain the one-person-one-vote ideal, Common Cause says that another, more overriding concern should be keeping municipalities intact.

While numerical equivalency is a key component of real redistricting reform, we are concerned that it comply with, not cost, other important good government criteria: maintaining communities of interest, keeping cities, towns, counties, and villages intact whenever possible, and drawing districts that are reasonably compact. As we have seen with Congressional maps which require near exact numerical equivalency, this criteria does not preclude a politicized result. We’ve learned from our experience in drawing reform maps that +/- 3% is the preferable maximum deviation with respect to these criteria. However, it is possible to keep the overall mean deviation for all districts at less than 1.5%.

The group also includes two examples of how upstate Senate districts can keep county boundaries together. An Albany County Senate district, for instance, would have a population of 304,204, a -2.67 percent deviation.

And a Senate district composed of Madison, Cortland, Chenango, Otsego, Schoharie, and Delaware counties would have a population of 315,961 — assuming that the prison count law being challenged by Senate Republicans, of course, is upheld. Common Cause says it would be a district with a 1.1 percent deviation.

“This is exactly the kind of Senate district that good government groups advocate for: it’s compact, keeps all counties and towns intact, and is a distinct region of the state,” the group says. “Yet it would be a +1.1% deviation. If a strict +/- 1% rule were followed, this district would be impossible.”

So is this a battle of the goo-goos?!

OK, maybe not. But Common Cause disagreeing with NYPIRG publicly is not anything new. The group proposed a more nuanced approach to redistricting in an op/ed by Susan Lerner and former Democratic AG candidate Sean Coffey. The pair wrote that focusing primarily on an independent commission has become a “distraction” from the overarching goal of setting up fair and non-politicized maps.

Update: NYPIRG’s Bill Mahoney, who FYI, will be a guest on the show tonight, responds to Common Cause:

As we point out multiple times in our report, keeping municipalities and other  communities of interest together is one of our top priorities.  However, there  are many different ways to define such communities.  For example, parts of Albany are more demographically similar to parts of Greene or Rensselaer. With  LATFOR drawing the lines, these communities are defined solely to protect  incumbents:  as we illustrate, counties and towns are frequently split for  partisan reasons.  Under an independent commission, cartographers would be able to reach out to local groups to best define these communities.  The way to bring  New York the spirit of “one person, one vote” as defined in the Voting Rights Act is to keep deviation to as small a number as possible.
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